
STATE OF ALASKA
DEPARTMENT OF COMMERCE, COMMUNITY AND ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT

DIVISION OF CORPORATIONS, BUSINESS AND PROFESSIONAL LICENSING

ALASKA STATE BOARD OF PHARMACY

MINUTES OF TELECONFERENCE MEETING
March 28, 2006

By authority of AS 08.01.070(2) and in compliance with the provision of AS 44.62, Article 6, a
scheduled teleconference meeting of the Board of Pharmacy was held on March 28, 2006 at the
State Office Building, 9th Floor, Room C, in Juneau, AK.

The meeting was called to order by Cindy Bueler, Chairperson, at 9:07 a.m.
Those present, constituting a quorum of the board, were:

William Altland, R. Ph.
Cindy Bueler, R. Ph.
Margaret Soden, R. Ph.
Mary Mundell, R. Ph.

Present from the Division of Corporations, Business and Professional Licensing were:

Sher Zinn, Licensing Examiner
Jun Maiquis, Regulation Specialist

Ms. Bueler read the proposed regulations for 12 AAC 52.300 and 12 AAC 52.310.  The
proposed regulations would allow the board to include a jurisprudence questionnaire to
the license renewal requirements for pharmacists and technicians.

Mr. Maiquis informed the board that no public comment was received regarding the
proposed regulations.  It was noted that all pharmacists and technician licensees were
mailed a copy of the proposed regulations.

On a motion duly made by Ms. Mundell, seconded by Ms. Soden, and approved
unanimously by voice vote, having considered public comment and cost to
private persons, it was

RESOLVED to adopt the proposed regulation changes to 12 AAC 52.300
and 12 AAC 52.310.

4 yeas, 0 nays

Ms. Soden asked if the proposed regulations regarding increase of licensing fees was
moving forward.  Mr. Maiquis confirmed that the public comment period was over March
20th and the regulation was moving forward.

Ms. Bueler signed the adoption order.  Mr. Maiquis verified with Ms. Bueler that the
signed adoption order would be sent to the Juneau office that day.



On a motion duly made by Ms. Soden, seconded by Mr. Altland, and approved
unanimously, it was

RESOLVED to adjourn the teleconference meeting of the Alaska Board of
Pharmacy.

The meeting adjourned at 9:16 a.m.

Respectfully Submitted:

                                                                                      
Sher Zinn, Licensing Examiner

Approved:

                                                                                      
Cindy Bueler, R. Ph., Chair
Alaska Board of Pharmacy

Date:                                                                              
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